
 

 

 

12 May 2020 

 

Dear Parents  

Following the government’s announcement on Sunday about the reopening of schools, we have now 

received further guidance and have started to consider how we implement this whilst ensuring the 

safety of our students and staff.  

The guidance states: “We expect that secondary schools will be able to offer some face to face 

contact with year 10 pupils. This will not be a return to full timetables or pupils back in school or 

college full time, rather some support to supplement pupils’ remote education.“  

This guidance is based on various wider conditions being met and, whilst we have been asked to be 

ready from 1st June with a school plan, no actual return date has been confirmed.  

We will be working tirelessly through the detail over the coming days and weeks, and I will be in 

touch with further updates and plans for all year groups as soon as they are established in line with 

government advice.  Please be reassured the safety and wellbeing of the school community is our 

priority.  

Take care and stay safe.  

Yours faithfully 

 
 
Helen Johnson  
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


